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Inter-Service Club Council of the City of Fairfax

iscc-fairfaxva.org
Volume 44, Number 4
                6 February, 2019


Next Meeting:
Wednesday, 6 March, 2019
12:00 PM

Red Lobster


ISCC Minutes 2 January 2019
 President Larson called the meeting to order at 12:03 PM. Fourteen individuals representing 15 organizations were present.  Doug Church and Jennifer Rose of the Chamber of Commerce were guests.  President Larson gave the invocation and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

OFFICER REPORTS

Minutes of the 5 December meeting were approved as read.
Vice President Leightley had nothing to report
Treasurer Lauther reported a balance of $935.13 as of 30 November.
Immediate Past President Conklin had nothing to report.
President Larson deferred to Old Business

OLD BUSINESS

By-Law Update:  President Larson moved and Pete Conklin seconded a motion to accept the revised By-Laws as presented by Dave Hartmann and Kate Clary and previously circulated to the ISCC members.  During discussion, a question was posed as to whether someone representing more than one organization had more than one vote.  That is implied in the current wording. The motion was approved unanimously.

President Larson extended the invitation he received to attend and participate in the Manassas ISCC VOY and new officer installation on January 17 to all ISCC members.  President Larson has been asked to install the new officers.

NEW BUSINESS

New member development – discussion of whether a formal program on developing new members was necessary.  Discussion included the differing missions and focus of member organizations and whether there could be a “one size fits all” answer.  Differing priorities of millennials is also a factor. Suggested those who have done some outreach share ideas. 
Roster changes since the New Year should be sent to Kathy Hoffman.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:03 PM. 

City of Fairfax
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Parks and Recreation




Mitzi Taylor mitzi.taylor@fairfaxva.gov; Katie MacCammon katherine.maccammon@fairfaxva.gov
 Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC).. Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC)
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC).  Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC 
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
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Central Fairfax

Chamber of Commerce

Small Business Focus. Big Business Results.




Ooohhhh....there is sooooo much to report from the Chamber! Where to start? Where to start?

The Chamber and the EDA are teaming up on several initiatives, including the Golden Ticket contest in  conjunction with the Chocolate Lovers Festival; GMU Homecoming ( Feb 18-23); Restaurant Week (March 2-9); and the Women in n Business luncheon on March 13. In addition,  we are sponsoring Supervisor Herrity's Teen Job Fair and leading two workshops on resume writing at Woodson High School on Saturday, March 9. The CFCC is looking forward to working with and supporting the newly formed Old Town Fairfax Business Association. Finally,  we are thrilled to announce a new sponsorship agreement with a Mason Enterprise Center. The Central Fairfax Chamber of Commerce is the "presenting sponsor" of their education series including lunch and learns. All chamber members will be able to attend these education sessions at a 50% discount using a special registration code. 

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Civitan Club of Fairfax 

On 17 January, the Board of Directors of Fairfax Civitans met at the Hartmann’s home for dinner, review of the past year, and planning for 2019.  We also decided to look at the relationship between Civitan International (as a 501(c)(3) Organization) and individual Civitan Clubs (as 501(c)(4) organizations), under our IRS Group Exemption Letter, and the related options for the Fairfax Club.  Further, we are planning to review and update our Fairfax Civitan  Constitution and Bylaws.  The Board is studying this now in preparation for discussion at our March Board meeting.

Our Club will hold its monthly Club dinner/program meeting on 7 February.  A speaker at the meeting will be one of the high school students who participated in the December citizenship Leaders in Freedom weekend retreat.  We also will hear from the man in charge of Leaders in Freedom for the entire Chesapeake District of Civitans.  

David Hartmann: chartmann@cox.net
Downtown Fairfax Coalition
Jim Wyckoff, Jr.:  jcwyckoffjr@aol.com
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FAIRFAX FERNS 


GARDEN CLUB

 Next meeting  Monday Feb 11 at the home of Linda Hamerschlang in Farcroft. 

Kathy Hoffman: Kathryn.j.hoffman@gmail.com
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Fairfax VA Harley

 Owners Group

Summer is always 
 We have been busy getting organized, planning activities for the year and putting on a number of training events. Since our last meeting, our Chapter gathered for a fun filled Holiday Party at the Fairfax American Legion Hall. A great time was had by all. On January 26 the Chapter enjoyed a Chili Cook Off with the proceeds going to M.E.G. (Making Everything Good) a community organization founded by one of our members. On February 2nd, a few Chapter members offered some “Harley Eye Candy” to the Chocolate Lovers Festival with a Bike Show & Tell at City of Fairfax Regional Library.

Our plans for 2019 are ambitious in terms of meeting our mission of having fun riding, riding safely and giving some back to the community along the way.  On February 16th, Chapter members will be giving the “Gift of Life” at INOVA Blood Center. As the year progresses, the Chapter will be active with our traditional charitable activities on behalf of the LAMB Center, MDA and the Salvation Army.  We are also sure there will be a few others along the way including Adopt-a-Spots in the City of Fairfax and Operation Atlas events at Bethesda Army – Navy and/or Fort Belvoir USO Warrior Centers.

Our Chapter will proudly be hosting the 21st Annual Ride of the Patriots on Sunday, May 26th. The format will be the same as previous years including a parade, opening ceremonies and a motorcycle procession to join Rolling Thunder at the Pentagon to recognize all those in uniform who have given life and limb in defense of our liberty and way of life. Last year well over 4,700 bikes came to Fairfax to join our ride and we look forward to a safe and memorable event in 2019 as well. It has become a community Memorial Day weekend event with many residents and guests coming out to honor our military heroes.  We will be participating in the City of Fairfax Independence Day Parade and will be conducting several Motorcycle “Show & Tell” Programs at County libraries and other venues throughout the summer.  

We look forward to working with the City and ISCC civic organizations in 2019 to make our community a better place for all of us.

The Fairfax Harley Owners Group is a diverse and energetic force of over 700 members.  The Chapter publishes a monthly newsletter and maintains its own web page at www.fairfaxhog.com
Larry Larson: larry.d.larson@verizon.net   
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Fairfax City


Regional Library

City of FairfaxLibrary

10360 North Street

Fairfax, VA 22030

703-293-6227 | TTY: 711

Sun.: 1 p.m. - 5 p.m.

Mon. - Thurs.: 10 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Fri.: 10 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Sat.: 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.

The City of Fairfax Regional Library offers a wide range of events for all ages, including children’s programs, ESL Conversation groups and tutoring, technology help, book discussions, genealogy and local history programs, and much more.  

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/events/
.Katie Clary:  kvclary@mindspring.com
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Friends of

 Fairfax Station
	Sunday, February 3
Valentine's Make 'n Take (1:00-4:00 p.m.)

Sunday, February 10
TTRAK Model Train Display (1:00-4:00 p.m.)

Sunday, February 17
NTRAK Model Train Display (1:00-4:00 p.m.)

Sunday, February 24
Hands On Activity Day at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum.  Crafts and activities often in a railroad or historical theme will be offered for visitors to enjoy.  The Museum, located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA, will be open from 1-4 p.m. that day.  Admission:  Museum members and ages 4 and under, free; ages 5-15, $2, ages 16 and older, $4.  Cost of supplies is included in the admission.  www.fairfax-station.org, www.facebook.com/FFXSRR, 703-425-9225.


 Richard Slattery, Senior Director of Policy and Research of the National Railroad Passenger Corp. (AMTRAK) will discuss the current state and future prospects of passenger rail services in the U.S.  Mr. Slattery brings almost thirty years of experience at AMTRAK in several policy, planning, performance and research positions.  Mr. Slattery's presentation will take place as the keynote speaker following the annual membership meeting of the Friends of the Fairfax Station at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum on Saturday, March 23, 2019, beginning at 11:00 a.m.   The Museum is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  The meeting and the Forum are free and open to the public.  Light refreshments will be available.  www.fairfax-station.org, www.facebook.com/FFXSRR, 703-425-9225.
 
Pete Conklin:  conklinps@aol.com
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The February meeting of HFCI’s Board will be held February 13 at the Blenheim Civil War Center at 7PM. The meeting is open.    

HFCI has 1 opening on the Board. For information call Hildie Carney at 703 591 5305.

If you are a member of a club or organization and would like to know about what HFCI represents, ask for a 20 minute presentation.  Call Al Leightley at 703 273 2089.

As a member of HFCI, not only are you supporting history, you receive a discount on

products in our gift shop and you also receive a quartley newsletter which features a local historical story each issue. Please pick up a brochure and send in your application.  

Are you interested in being a volunteer or docent for historic sites?  Call 703 385 8415 and find out more about it.

 Would you like to be remembered forever as a citizen of Fairfax?  Buy a brick with your name on it for $100.  The bricks are placed in front of the Fairfax Museum. 

Programs at the Fairfax Museum and Blenheim:

 MUSEUM:  Programs are at 2PM every other Sunday

Fairfax Museum and Visitor Center 10209 Main Street, 703 385 8414

Sunday, February 10:

“A Loathsome Prison:” Slave Trading in Antebellum Alexandria

Historian Caridad de la Vega will present her research on “Freedom House,” the antebellum Franklin and Armfield Slave Trading Pen in Alexandria.  Now under the management of Historic Alexandria, Audrey Davis, Director of the Alexandria Black History Museum, will update visitors on the current status and future plans for “Freedom House.”

Sunday, March 10:  A joint program with the City of Fairfax Commission for Woman: “Suffragists in Washington, C. C.: The 1913 Parade and the Fight for the Vote”. Talk by Rebecca Boggs Roberts.

**LOCATION; 10455 ARMSTRONG ST.—NOT at the Museum

 
 BLENHEIM CIVIL WAR INTERPRETIVE CENTER, 2PM

3610 Old Lee Highway

Saturday, February 23 “Elizabeth “Aunt Betty” Thomas:  The Free Black Landowner of Ft. Stevens”  

Blenheim Civil War Museum is open Tuesday’s through Saturday’s with a daily tour at 1PM to the Historic Home and the grounds.  The Center is available for weddings and other events for rental space.

Exhibits 

FAIRFAX MUSEUM; “Purchased Lives” – January thru February 28

From the Historic New Orleans Collection, learn about the economic and personal impact of the domestic slave trade.

SAVE THE DATE APRIL 27 FOR THE FAIRFAX HISTORY DAY

FAIRFAXVA.GOV/VISITORS or HFCI website:  www.historicfairfax.org

Hildie Carney: hilcarn31@aol.com
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Kiwanis Club 

of Fairfax
We participated in the Chocolate Lovers Festival.

Mariann Gabor: mgabor2010@hotmail.com
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Knights of Columbus

Father Diamond Council 6292
The Council holds business meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday’s of the month at 8 PM in Providence Hall.   Web site: WWW.6292.kofc.com
The Council collected $28,000 for the March for Life Support at the 18 Jan Event in DC.

Feb 2019 Activities:

· Feb 2 – Boy Scouts Pinewood Derby

· Feb 3 - Scout Breakfast

· Feb 11 - Bingo at Fairfax Nursing Home

· Feb 15 - Wine Tasting Fund-raiser for KOVAR

· Feb 17 – Family Breakfast after 7:30 and 9 AM Masses

· Feb 23 – Basketball Challenge for the youth

Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Bingo at Fairfax Nursing Center: On January 16th, Fairfax Lions called bingo for eight residents of the Fairfax Nursing Center. This is a regular monthly service activity. We plan the event, arrange the bingo equipment and set up the room, then call the bingo games.

Jan 16 Bingo team:
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The Bingo Team at Work 
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Lions along with professional staff members of the nursing center help residents mark their bingo cards. They verified winners and distributed prizes. In one hour, the residents played 15 games of straight bingo and one cover-all game. The residents were happy to play and appreciated the Fairfax Lions hosting the games.
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Holiday Food: One Lion and his wife recently hosted a holiday party and asked their guests to bring a donation of shelf-safe food to the party. They gave all the donated food to the Fairfax Lions Club. Each item was checked for valid “use by” date, grouped by category (fruits, vegetables, meats, fish, pasta, rice) and delivered to Food for Others food bank on January 18. In all, the donation represented 156 pounds of food that will go to feed families and individuals in our local community.
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New Eyeglasses for Our Community Neighbors:  Our Club is responding to five new requests for eyeglasses received this January. You may recall, we preform this service for our own community residents who both need vision correction and have been vetted for financial need. The five new requests brings the total this Lions year to 28 pair of new eyeglasses that we are supporting. 
Gordon Tillery: tilleryg@gmail.com
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Art Jones: art04jones@gmail.com
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After coming off of a very busy Holiday season,  the club is catching its breath! We are turning our attention to education in the City of Fairfax and are gearing up for our annual Rotary Speech contest for Fairfax High School students as well as an essay contest for Lanier Middle School students. We are also preparing to send out our annual Call for Nominations for the Teacher of the Year. All schools that feed into Fairfax High School plus St. Leo's and Paul VI are invited to submit nominations. 

Mark your calendar for our annual Golf Tourney, scheduled for Monday,  May 13 at the Country Club of Fairfax.

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Salvation Army 
SAVE THE DATE.  The Fairfax Corps of the Salvation Army Auxiliary will hold their 39th Annual Fashion Show and Luncheon to benefit the Salvation Army on Friday, April 12 at The Waterford Fair Oaks.  With fashions by Lord and Taylor, the day also will include entertainment, a silent auction, a costume jewelry corner and a delicious dinner.  The Auxiliary is now accepting new items of at least a $25.00 value for the auction, as well as costume jewelry and bric a brac.  A wonderful afternoon supporting a great charity is promised.  Tickets at $45.00 and/or more information can be obtained from Connie Lauther at 703-909-8423.

Connie Lauther: lauthers2relo4u@cox.net
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Maureen Andretta: Maureen.andretta@servicesource.org
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Joe Meyer:  joe.meyer@shelterhouse.org
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Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB) 
. 

Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB)  SCFB is dedicated to helping older adults continue to live independently, and to providing enrichment and social networking opportunities that keep life exciting and rewarding. For SCFB significant future and below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org. 
Shepherd Center provide 192 Rides in January to seniors who no longer drive for medical appointments and shopping. 

For SCFB significant future activities and for more information on the below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org:

Lunch N’ Life
Are You 50 or Better?  Please join us for the next Lunch N’ Life sponsored by the Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke on Thursday, March 21st, (12:00-2:00 p.m.) at  Lord of Life Lutheran Church, 5114 Twinbrook Rd, Fairfax. The program will feature the trio, The Andrew Sisters – Vocal Group of the Silver Tones Swing Band presenting tunes from the 1940’s.  For reservations, call Bea Stephenson at 703-273-5730 by March 15th.  The cost is $10.00; checks payable to SCFB.  If transportation is needed, call the SCFB office (703) 323-4788.  See www.scfbva.org for more information. 

See attached flyer:  http://scfbva.org/files/lnl_flyers_march_pdf_2019_1.pdf
SHEPHERD CENTER OF FARIFAX-BURKE (SCFB) LAUNCHES NEW PROGRAM -

A Handy Helper program is offered for SCFB clients who need assistance in their residence.  The services offered include minor yard work, limited house cleaning, and minor home repairs.  If you need help in changing light bulbs, hanging curtains/pictures, changing batteries, trimming bushes, planting flowers, cleaning windows, etc. contact Barry Wickersham, acwbrw@verizon.net. If you are interested in volunteering to help in this program or have questions about the program contact Barry Wickersham, 703-203-8929. 

Transportation Program
If you no longer drive and need transportation to a medical appointment (Mon – Fri) or an accompanied shopping drive (offered Tues p.m. and Fri a.m.), contact the SCFB transportation phone number 703-323-4788 at least five days in advance to make arrangements for your driver.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for SCFB TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS!
Shepherd's Center of Fairfax-Burke serves those 50+ who no longer drive through its transportation support programs. Volunteer Drivers are needed for trips to medical appointments (Monday - Friday) and companion shopping (Tuesday, Friday) within the Fairfax-Burke area and to medical appointments (Monday- Friday) in the South County area. Office volunteers are also needed to schedule rides. Bilingual volunteers (English and Spanish) are especially needed as drivers and office volunteers.   If you can volunteer your time, please email Shavaun Wall at recruiter@scfbva.org or call the office at 703 323-4788.
Dementia Caregiver Support Group
Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke sponsors a monthly meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of each month (Noon – 1:30 PM) for caregivers to learn and to share with others experiencing similar challenges. Before attending, contact the facilitator, Eileen Thompson at 703-451- 8626 or Eileen.thompson1@gmail.com
Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Soroptimist International of Fairfax County 
We are again blessed with two outstanding recipients of Live Your Dream grants. Awards will be presented in May.

We welcomed 3 new members in January.
Cathy Kelleher:  dandckelleher@cox.net​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
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     Woman’s Club of Fairfax 
Our club participated with the Volunteer Fairfax's Martin Luther King Service Day event, which was making valentines for foster kids. It was held at the Fairfax City Firehouse and a large crowd of volunteers turned out. We donated snacks and supplies, and several members attended and made valentines.   5000 valentines were created.

Plans for our annual fashion show are in the works.  This event, scheduled for April 27, is our major fundraiser for our college scholarship.   In the near future, schools will be notified that we are accepting applications for scholarships for fall 2019.

Several of our members acted as hostesses this past Saturday at the annual Ford House open house held during  the Chocolate Lover's Festival.  We had a steady stream of visitors.  The Woman's Club is of course responsible for the historic exhibits in the Ford House.  One of our projects this year is to update these exhibits.

Suzanne Grimsley: suzanne.grimsley@yahoo.com
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The club met on Saturday February 2, 2019 for the monthly business meeting.  The business meeting is held on the first Saturday of the month at 10:00 am at 9301 Little River Turnpike, Fairfax and all are welcome.  For more information contact gale Allen at zonta_allen@cox.net.  After the meeting the club packed Adopt-A-Soldier care packages.  Zonta Fairfax has a adopted three female soldiers and items packed included personal hygiene items, snacks and treats, and items for down time including Sudoku and coloring books.

Gail Allen: gallen40@cox.net
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